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Dear Parent,

Your child is in the same classroom with students who have been diagnosed with a life
threatening food allergy to peanuts and / or tree nuts. The following information is
intended to help you plan for the school year.

Tt is important to understand that this child does not have to ingest even a small amount
of the food to which he / she is allergic in order to have a reaction. In fact the student may
develop a reaction by merely touching a surface on which the food they are allergic to
had previously rested. A fatal reaction can be caused by as little as 1 milligram, or
1/5000 of a teaspoon of allergen. Therefore, it is important to have certain procedures in
place in the classroom so that all students can be safe.

To ensure that safe foods are used for snacks, the classroom will be peanut and tree nut
free. Most major food companies are excellent at listing food ingredients on their
products and a list of potential allergens on all food labels are required by law. This list
can be found in bold print at the end of the ingredients list. Be sure to avoid foods that
are made on shared equipment with peanuts and tree nuts. Peanut and tree nut products
and/or oils will be clearly labeled. Oils such as canola, cottonseed and soybean are all
safe. Granola bars tend to contain peanut butter, tree nuts and peanut oils. Please avoid
sending in granola bars.

Children may have peanut butter sandwiches for lunch. Peanut free tables and peanut
butter tables are provided in the cafeteria.

Attached is a list of acceptable snacks for peanut and tree nut free classrooms.
PLEASE NOTE: Ingredients do change. Remember to double check the entire
ingredients label to be sure.

Your support and cooperation with these simple, yet very important safety procedures are
greatly appreciated by both the school and the family.

Please feel free to contact the school nurse, Mrs. Lincoln, at 781-741-1540, ext 114, if
you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Eliza Burns
Principal




